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C O A S T A L C A R O L I N A C O L L E G E 

M I D - W E E K M E M 0 

November 30, 1977 

INAUGURATION OF The seven administrators, two staff, eight faculty, and ten students 
PRESIDENT HOLDERMAN who constitute the official Coastal Carolina group of the Inaugura­

tion of President Holderman on Thursday, December 8, are reminded 
that they should assemble by the Academic Building at 6:50 a.m. 
The bus will leave promptly at 7:00 a.m. Bob Elvington will bring 
the academic regalia to the bus for the students, while the other 
members of the party are reminded to bring their own. We anti­
cipate on being back in Conway by 4:30 p.m. 

CHRISTMAS EXHIBITION The Coastal Carolina Art Department presents its annual Christmas 
AND SALE Exhibition and Sale beginning Monday, December 5, at 1:00 to 5:00 p.m. 

in the lecture hall of the Student Union Building. The show, which 
consists of paintings, prints, ceramics, drawings, and selected crafts, 
will be open through Thursday, December 8, from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
Do your Christmas shopping on campus! 

INTERNATIONAL DAY 

ROTEN GALLERIES 

The International Club of Coastal Carolina College will celebrate 
"International Day" on December 2, 1977, in the Student Union 
Building. There will be a lot of activities starting with the 
International Film Festival at 12:30 p.m. which will include among 
other films, Black Orph~Ls, the Grand Prix winner of the Cannes 
Film Festival. The day will come to a climax with a dinner (bring 
a covered dish) with delicacies from various countries, and drinks. 
Please announce in yo11r classes and tell your friends. Membership 
dues: students (and spouses) $1.00; faculty, staff (and spouses) 
$1.50; all others $2.00. For membership and information, contact 
Ms. Susan Kennedy or Ms. Lisa Berry, or any one of the followi·1g 
professors: Albiniak, Gujcr, Eberwein, Moore, or Saxena. 

''Christmas is coming, the goose is getting fat, please put a p~nnv 
in the old nian's hat. If you haven't got a penny, a happenny will 
do, if you haven't got a happenny, God bless you." Wednesday, 
December 7. will afford you the opportunity to make your ChristmAs 
purchases without ever having to leave the campus. Not onlv will 
it be convenient, but it will be a unique chance to select o··jginal 
works of art with special meaning to yo11 and to those who will re­
ceive them. Roten GallcriP.s, a famous and reputable art dealer from 
Baltimore. Maryland, will be holding an exhibit and show here on c~m­
pus in the Student Union Building. Included in the exhibit will e 

works of the masters as well as contemporary piecC's anri works hy new 
artists not yet discovered. So make this a discovery year for 
Christmas gifts, join the C11lturr1l Affairs Committee at the reception 
between 4:00 p.rn. and 5:00 p.rn. and select a p,ift that means more 
than usual. That's right, you have just read a commercial. Th~ 
college receives a per~entage of the sales, so support your college 
and enjoy your investment all year round. 



POTENTIAL EXCHANGE 
PROGRAM 
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SPECIAL CALLED 
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We have been approached by Conestoga College of Applied Arts and 
Technology regarding the possibility of a bed for bed faculty 
exchange during the 1978-79 academic year. Conestoga College is 
located in Kitchener, Ontario. If you have any interest in such an 
exchange, please notify Dr. Stanton in writing with a statement 
regarding courses you feel competent to teach so that he can inform 
the representative from Ontario of your intentions and the type of 
people who may be interested. If you have further questions, 
please contact the Academic Affairs Office. 

Anyone who uses a vehicle is totally responsible for it in every 
way. He is to keep it in working condition, to report any problems 
encountered with the vehicle, and to keep it clean and orderly. The 
Business Office cannot and will not clean up after people when a 
vehicle is returned. All trash and papers are to be collected and 
disposed of upon your return to the campus. Each vehicle is to 
have gasoline in it. Please fill the gas tank upon your return as 
near to the campus as possible. Enter all gasoline, oil, and repair 
purchases properly on the log, which is provided in every vehicle. 
The vehicle authorization form, keys, credit card, and credit card 
receipts are to be returned to the Business Office immediately (if 
you return in the evening, then the next morning). Leave the 
vehicle operational log in the vehicle with the clip board. 

Please adhere to these simple requests and possibly our vehicle 
operation will improve. 

A reminder of a special called meeting of the faculty scheduled 
for 12:30 p.m. Tuesday, December 6, in rooms 203-204 of the 
Academic Building. 

Any and all newsworthy ideas and items can and should be cleared 
for dissemination to state-wide and local media through the Office 
of Promotional Services. In this way effective distribution and 
placement can be made. Contact Anne Marie Himmelsbach for 
assistance concerning this matter. 

·, I , 
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